
PLUMBING BOARD 
Wednesday, March 15, 2017 

8:00 a.m. 
One Batavia City Centre 

Public Works Conference Room 
 
 

AGENDA 
 
 

I. Call to Order 
 

II. Roll Call 
 
III. Approval of Minutes 12/14/16 
 
IV. Old Business:  plumbing exam update 

 
A. ICC testing 
B. Private exam administrator (Mario Albert) 

 
V. New Business: draft letters for first time license fee and sign pick up  

 
VI. Setting of Next Meeting:  June 21, 2017 

 
VII. Adjournment 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

CITY OF BATAVIA PLUMBING BOARD  
Minutes 

December 14, 2016, 8:00 a.m. 
Public Works Conference Room 

One Batavia City Centre, Batavia, NY 
 

Members present:   Douglas Diegelman, James Ficarella, William Hayes, Al Rosemark  
 
Members absent: Matt Worth  
 
I. Call to Order 
Chairman Rosemark called the meeting to order at 8:06 a.m. 
 
II. Roll Call 
Roll call of the members was conducted.  Four members were present providing a quorum to 
conduct the meeting. 

 
III. Approval of Minutes from September 21, 2016 Meeting 
MOTION:  Mr. Hayes moved to approve the minutes as written; the motion was seconded by 
Mr. Diegelman.  All voted in favor. 
RESULT:  Approval of September 21, 2016 meeting minutes. 
 
IV. Old Business 
Mr. Rosemark asked for an update on the situation with Prometric, the company which 
administers the City’s plumbing exam.  Mr. Ficarella described some of the difficulties 
experienced in trying to set up the previous plumbing exam:  Prometric had established a 
minimum number of candidates which the City did not initially meet; the account manager 
failed to respond to emails or return phone calls; it took a long time to schedule the exam.  Mr. 
Ficarella said that he is checking out the possibility of changing the administrator of the exam. 
 
V. New Business 

A. Time Limit on First Time License Fee and Sign Pick Up 
Mr. Ficarella explained that the first time licensing fee for a Master Plumber includes 
the cost of making his sign, which according to Batavia Municipal Code, is supposed to 
be hung outside the plumber’s place of business.  However, there are still signs in the 
office which have not been picked up by the plumbers.   
 
Mr. Hayes asked if the office could send the plumbers an invoice.  Mr. Ficarella was 
unsure about the answer. 
 
Mr. Rosemark asked how long it takes to make a sign.  Mr. Ficarella said that he would 
check with the Bureau of Maintenance. 
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Mr. Rosemark suggested that the sign should not be made up until the plumber has paid, 
but Mr. Ficarella pointed out the plumbers from outside of the City often prefer to take 
care of  paying their fees and picking up signs at the same time. 
 
Mr. Diegelman noted that the plumbers should not be allowed to wait a year and then 
pay a renewal fee without having first paid the initial licensing fee.   
 
Mr. Hayes asked if the candidates are notified by letter when they pass the exam and Mr. 
Ficarella answered yes. 
 
After some discussion on letters and time frames, it was agreed that a 90-day limit will 
be set on paying the initial licensing fee and obtaining the sign, and that a registered 
letter will be sent warning plumbers that if they fail to pay, they will have to start the 
process over from the beginning.  The letter will be drafted by the Plumbing Board 
Clerk for the next meeting.   
 
MOTION:  Mr. Rosemark moved to approve the preparation of the above described 
letter for the next meeting; the motion was seconded by Mr. Hayes.  All voted in favor. 
RESULT:  Approval for drafting a letter for first-time plumbing license fee 
deadline. 

 
B. Meeting Dates for 2017 
MOTION:  Mr. Ficarella moved to approve the 2017 meeting dates, with the start time 
for all meetings set at 8:00 a.m.; the motion was seconded by Mr. Hayes.  All voted in 
favor. 
RESULT:  Approval of 2017 meeting dates. 

 
Mr. Diegelman raised an issue regarding people who are not City of Batavia licensed 
plumbers performing work without permits.  The question of how to deal with the 
situation will be considered at the next meeting.  

 
VI. Adjournment 
Mr. Ficarella moved to adjourn; Mr. Hayes seconded the motion.  All voted in favor.  Meeting 
adjourned at 8:37 a.m. 
 

      

 __________________________ 
 Meg Chilano 
 Bureau of Inspection Clerk 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Bureau of Inspection               Phone:  585-345-6345 
One Batavia City Centre                   Fax:  585-343-1385 
Batavia, New York 14020    www.batavianewyork.com 

 

City of Batavia 

March 2, 2017 
  

          
Mr. John Buck 
100 Nassau Street 
Rochester, NY 14605 
 
Re:  Plumbing test – City of Batavia 
 
Dear Mr. Buck: 
 
On behalf of the City of Batavia we are pleased to inform you that you have passed the plumbing 
exam.  
 
An initial licensing fee of $100 is required in order to issue your certificate of competency and license.  
The first time licensing fee for a Master Plumber in the City of Batavia includes the cost of making the 
sign, which according to Batavia Municipal Code, shall be hung outside the plumber’s place of 
business.  The fee must be paid and the sign obtained within 90 days of the date of this letter. 
 
Thank you again for your interest in the City of Batavia and we look forward to working with you 
through our permitting and inspection departments. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
City of Batavia Plumbing Board  
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City of Batavia 

         March 2, 2017 
 
 
 
 
Mr. John Buck 
100 Nassau Street 
Rochester, NY 14605 
 
Re:  Initial licensing fee – City of Batavia 
 
Dear Mr. Buck: 
 
Please be advised that you have 30 days to pay the initial fee of $100 to receive your City of Batavia 
Master Plumber certificate of competency and license.  The first time licensing fee includes the cost of 
making the sign, which according to Batavia Municipal Code, shall be hung outside the plumber’s 
place of business.   
 
Failure to pay the fee and pick up the sign within 30 days of the date of this letter will result in 
nullification of the Master Plumber licensing process.  Should you wish to obtain your license after the 
30-day deadline, you would have to start the process over from the beginning.   
 
Thank you again for your interest in the City of Batavia and we look forward to working with you 
through our permitting and inspection departments. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
City of Batavia Plumbing Board  
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